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MENDON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

 

MINUTES OF MEETING------------------------------------------------January 22, 2013 

APPROVED------------------------------------------------------------------February 4, 2013 

AMENDED--------------------------------------------------------------------August 26, 2013 

      

Chairman Ammendolia, Selectman Goddard and Interim Town Coordinator Horn are in 

attendance.   

 

Chairman Ammendolia opened the meeting at 7:43 p.m. and led the pledge. 

 

Walter Swift approached the board asking if he needs to fill out his Hawker’s Permit Application 

which is due January 31 since a new owner will be taking over Feb. 1.  The business is open 

April through October. Selectman Tinio joined meeting at 8:47 p.m.  Selectmen agreed Mr. Swift 

can renew the permit and the license can be transferred to the new owner. 

 

Selectman Tinio made and Selectman Goddard seconded a motion to open the  

Massachusetts Electric Company (NGRID) hearing for  Miscoe Road to feed a new house 

at Lot 1 Miscoe Hill Road, Upton, MA. The motion carried unanimously.  Kevin Philbrick 

(owner) and Michael Roberts (National Grid) approached board.  Selectman Tinio read the 

hearing notice.  The Highway Surveyor has visited the site.  Mr. Roberts explained electrical 

conduits and wires will be customer maintained in the public way.  The public way will be 

discontinued at a later date.  Highway Surveyor, Alan Tetreault joined the hearing.  Alan 

indicated that an easement needs to be shown on the plan to access the conduit when the road is 

discontinued.    Mr. Philbrick’s engineer must show this on his plan.  This plan should then go to 

National Grid.  Mr. Philbrick plans to start work in the spring.  Selectman Tinio made and 

Selectman Goddard seconded a motion to close the Massachusetts Electric Company 

(NGRID) hearing for  Miscoe Road to feed a new house at Lot 1 Miscoe Hill Road, Upton, 

MA.  The motion carried unanimously. Selectman Tinio made and Selectman Goddard 

seconded a motion to allow Massachusetts Electric Company (NGRID) to locate manholes, 

wires, and ducts, including the necessary sustaining and protecting fixtures, along and 

across the public way of Miscoe Road for NGRID to install 30' UG primary on private 

property and 1 25k single phase ug transformer on private property to feed new house at 

Lot 1 Miscoe Hill Road, Upton, MA. The motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Philbrick will 

keep the town informed as to when construction begins.   

 

Selectman Tinio made and Selectman Goddard seconded a motion to renew the Hawkers, 

Peddlers, Transient Vendors License of Walter Swift, 21 Anthony Road, Hopedale, to sell 

hot dogs, soda, coffee, doughnuts, Christmas trees and seasonal plants at 89 Hartford 

Avenue East Parking Lot pending positive routing slips.   License shall expire December  

31, 2013.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Selectman Tinio made and Selectman Goddard seconded a motion to approve the 

Executive Session Meeting Minutes of  January 3, 17 and 30, February 27, March 12, 16, 26 

and 28, April 2 and 23, May 1, December 10 and 22, 2012 and September 1, and 12, 

November 28 and  December 5, 2011 and January 7, 2013 not to be released.  Selectmen will 


